
SLOUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL 

Section 116 of the Highways Act 1980   

Notice of intention to apply to stop up part of the highway at A4 Wellington 

Street, Subway near Wexham Road,  Slough, Berkshire 

NOTICE is given that Slough Borough Council as Highway Authority for the 

highway known as A4 Wellington Street, Subway near Wexham Road, in the 

County of Berkshire intends to make an application to the Reading Magistrates 

Court sitting at Civic Centre, Castle St, Reading RG1 7TQ on 26 February at 

2pm (virtual hearing), for an Order under section 116 of the Highways Act 1980 

authorising the stopping of an area of the highway at A4 Wellington Street, 

Subway near Wexham Road as shown shaded blue on the attached plan (“Plan”) 

on the ground that the highway is unnecessary. The effect of the Order will be to 

extinguish all public rights of way over the said land. 

COPIES OF THE DRAFT ORDER AND THE PLAN MAY BE INSPECTED during 
a period of 28 days commencing on 25 January 2021 by contacting the Council 
at highways.development@slough.gov.uk or on 01753875625 for further details 
of the draft order or for a copy to be emailed. The draft Order is also available on 
the Council’s website under traffic notices. 

 

Any person to whom this Notice has been given or who uses the highway 

specified or who would be aggrieved by the making of the Order may appear 

before the Magistrates’ Court to raise an objection or make a representation on 

the application.  

 

Any person intending to appear before the Magistrates' Court at the hearing of 

the application is requested to inform Rohini Vekaria (Lawyer Planning & 

Regeneration) via email at Rohini.Vekaria@harrow.gov.uk or write to Rohini 

Vekaria HB Public Law, Harrow Council, Civic Centre, PO Box 2 Station Road 

Harrow HA1 2UH by no later than 19 February 2021 quoting reference SLGH-

RTR001-060537  

 

Dated: 20 January 2021 
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